Coastal Quilters Guild Meeting

Minutes
April 13, 2016

7:00 PM Linda Boynton de Sepulveda, President, called the meeting to order.

Announcements:
The Board Meeting will be on April 20, 2017 at 6:30 PM at Maravilla.

Committee Reports
Membership: Bonnie Epperson
There are 229 members. Visitors at tonight’s meeting were recognized.

Satellite Groups: Darilyn Kisch

*The Santa Barbara Fair is April 18 - 30, 2017. Volunteers are needed to man the
Demonstration booth on Friday from 4:00 PM - 7:00 PM and on Saturday and Sunday
from11:00 AM - 5:00 PM.

*Satellite groups are asked to volunteer to help with the July picnic.

*Satellite groups coordinators will meet next month. Please let Darilyn know the names
of the coordinators.

Parliamentarian: Sue Orfila

Volunteers are needed to fill the following Committee Chair positions:
Parliamentarian

Challenge Quilt

Community Quilts: there may be 2 - 3 people to fill this position or maybe even a
Satellite group.

Newsletter layout

Library: if this committee chair position is not filled, there will be no Library.

Programs: Cathe Hedrick

*Samples of Jane Connors work was shown. Jane is the speaker for the May meeting.

*Catherine Redford will be the June speaker.

Julie Mock took a class from Catherine Redford. She displayed the quilt that she made
in the class and highly recommended her workshop.

*The program in July is the picnic. Cathe asked that a Satellite group volunteer to plan
the picnic.

Library: Pam Holst
Books are for sale tonight.



Opportunity Quilt: Carol Fay

*Sue displayed the quilt named "Lantern Festival” which has been beautifully quilted by
Susan Katz.

*Tickets will be available next month for members to purchase and sell.

*Volunteers are needed to take the quilt to events for display.

Community Quilts: Carol Barringer

*There was a final delivery of 54 quilts to CALM at the end of March. The total donated
to CALM was 127 quilts.

*50 "Fidget” quilts have been requested by the Friendship Center. Another 10 have
been requested by Visiting Nurse and Hospice. We have 31 currently which are in
storage. If more than 60 are made, those additional quilts will be donated to Maravilla.

Block of the Month: Marty Frolli, Rochelle Schneider

« The winner of this month’s 28 Block of the month squares is Sandy Fenske.

« Next month’s blocks will be "Churn Dash” pattern in yellow and blue. The instructions
are on the web site.

Show and Tell:
Sue Rehire
Helmina Schenck
Pat Masterson

Tell

* Painted Quilt Art Retreat is April 17 thru April 20th. Fee is $75.00

* A Featherweight machine is for sale for $275.00. Purchased by a member.
*The Fiber Vision Show is currently at the Cabrillo Pavilion.

Break - Break and refreshments

Door Prizes:

Winners are:

Basket #1: Chris Allen
Basket #2: Leslie Fagan
Basket #3: Tracy ?

Program:

The program for tonight was the "Challenge Quilt" exhibit.
Many creative, beautiful quilts were displayed using the theme
"Mermaids, Maritime, Magic".

Entertainment was provided by a Ukulele Band featuring Ranell Hansen. Everybody
sang along and a good time was had by all.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM.
Respectfully submitted:

Carole Kennedy

Recording Secretary






